
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
John Flanagan, 
Assistant Chief Executive and City Engineer 
Environment and Transportation Department      
Block 2, Floor 4 
Civic Offices            16th September 2022 
 
 
 
Re: Spend incurred in removing illegally dumped commercial waste. 
 
Dear John,  
 
At the meeting of the Finance Strategic Policy Committee held on Thursday 15th September, 
it was discussed how a considerable spend had been incurred in removing illegally dumped 
commercial waste, in particular €400k expenditure had been referenced at the housing SPC 
earlier this week.   
A report is requested to set out the value of spend in each of the last five years on the 
removal of commercial waste illegally dumped, if the report could include the communication 
DCC Waste Management Services have with the Revenue Commissioners, An Garda 
Síochana and the Criminal Assets Bureau (CAB) on the person / persons responsible for 
illegally dumping commercial waste and the measures taken to address the illegal activity. 
 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 
Kathy Quinn 
Deputy Chief Executive 
Head of Finance With responsibility for ICT  

Oifig an Cheannasaí Airgeadais, An Roinn Airgeadais 

Oifigí na Cathrach, An Ché Adhmaid, Baile Átha Cliath 8, Éire 

 

Office of the Head of Finance, Finance Department, 

Civic Offices, Wood Quay, Dublin 8, Ireland  

T. 01 222 2102/3    E. finoff@dublincity.ie  
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